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Cury Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 11 May 2016 at 8.04pm at Cury Methodist Chapel, Cury
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman)

R Curnow
(Vice Chairman) 

B Lugg




Miss P Oates

S Sugrue

R Wright



Clerk – Mrs S Folds

1.
Apologies

Councillor P Ferris had submitted his apologies to the meeting.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

None.
3.
Chairman’s Comments

None.
4.
Minutes 
Following the circulation of the minutes, it was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 13 January 2016 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.
5.
Matters arising from the above approved minutes

None.
6. 
Reports

(a)
Report from Cury School

The Clerk read the report from the School to the meeting, as attached to these minutes.
(b)
Report from Cornwall Councillor W Sanger
Councillor W Sanger was not in attendance at the meeting and had not sent a report.  
Concern was raised over Councillor Sanger’s attendance at the Parish Council Meetings.  It was noted that he had only attended one meeting (out of a possible six) in the past 12 months.  As the Parish Council’s direct link to Cornwall Council, Councillor’s felt that they were not being supported or kept informed of decisions being made and discussed by Cornwall Council.  The Clerk was asked to write to Councillor Sanger directly to express the Parish Council’s disappointment.
(d)
Helston and South Kerrier Community Network Panel

Mr Aidan Murray had been the Cury Parish Councillor elected to vote at Panel meetings.  Following his resignation from the Council, a new member was required to be elected to sit on the Panel.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to nominate Councillor S Sugrue to sit on the Panel.  The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 1 June 2016 at Cury Village Hall.
A Local Devolution Fund had been established for each Community Network Panel to spend on projects.  Suggestions for project should be submitted to the CNP Manager and a decision would be made by the Panel.  The Parish Council had no projects to put forward for this fund as there was no further devolution from Cornwall Council that could take place in the Parish. 
7. 
Planning Matters

(a)
Planning Applications
(i)
PA16/02755 – Mr & Mrs McQuie - Corantyn Cottage - Proposed conservatory
This application had been submitted to Cornwall Council on the incorrect application form.  It was currently not available for comment by the Consultees.
(ii)
PA16/01296 – Mr A Mcnish – Bochym Farm – Change of use from agricultural land to allow siting of four to six (four tents only proposed in the first year) self contained ‘glamping’ tents with, to be erected on site from 1 February to 31 October

Councillors had viewed the planning documents prior to the Meeting.  The plans were available to view on the laptop.  No comments had been received from members of the public or neighbouring properties.
It was thought that the canvas would sit more comfortably in its surroundings if it was green instead of cream.  It was suggested that a planning condition be placed on the permission to ensure that the glamping tents be completely removed from the site for three months of the year.  It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED to support the application, with these comments being passed to the Planning Officer.
(b)
Planning Decisions

The Chairman read out the following decision notices received from Cornwall Council:-

PA15/10910 - Mr & Mrs C Jenkin - Penvearne Farm, Cury Cross Lanes - New General Agricultural Building – Approved
PA16/01241 - Mr & Mrs A Stott -2 Parknoweth, Churchtown - Non-material amendment following grant of planning permission - Approved PA15/09228 to omit the dormer window extension and re-roof in new fibre cement roof slates – Approved
PA16/01687 - Barnyard Cottage, Cury Cross Lanes - Proposed extension – Approved
(c) 
Planning Correspondence
The Clerk had submitted Planning Enforcement Complaints with Cornwall Council for the siting of a caravan at Land adjacent to Corantyn Cottage and the creation of a vehicular access onto the highway at Land North of Tresvilla, Nantithet.  Planning Enforcement complaints took up to 13 weeks to investigate, and the Clerk had not received a response yet.
8. 
Parish Matters

(a) 
Playing Field
A meeting had taken place at the Playing Field to discuss the work required to improve the area.  A list had been drawn up by the Clerk and circulated to Councillors.  Quotes had been requested where appropriate, and Nick Syrett had agreed to undertake the work that he could.  The hedge trimmer had been instructed to trim the hedges when next in the area.
It was also suggested that the play equipment be stained this year as well.  The Clerk would add that job to the list.

(b)
Highways
Following on from the letter received from a resident in White Cross requesting that the Parish Council created parking spaces on the grass verge adjacent to the Village Hall, the Clerk had passed the suggestion onto the Highways Department.  The Highways Safety Officer had confirmed that there was no budget to undertake such works for private individuals to have off road parking areas.

Councillors S Sugrue and R Wright had put together a document for submission to Cornwall Council regarding the proposed speed limit reduction at Nantithet.  This piece of work would be discussed at the July meeting.  Councillor S Sugrue would circulate the document prior to that meeting for Councillors to digest prior to any discussion taking place.
(c)
Public Rights of Way 
No issues were raised.
(d) 
Public Open Spaces
The Clerk had written to the new occupiers of Lamana regarding the damage caused to the Village Green.  They had assured the Clerk that the Green would be re-instated to a good condition.

(e)
Emergency Plan

Councillor R Wright confirmed that the hi-vis vests had now been purchased and, along with the updated Emergency Plan document, had been distributed with funds received from Cornwall Council.  A volunteer evening was planned for Friday 17 June 2016 when representatives from Mullion Community Fire Station would give a presentation and a BBQ would be provided.  Invitations would be sent out closer to the time.
(f)
Projects for funding in the Village
The Clerk and Councillor R Wright had researched various notice board options for replacing the notice board adjacent to the Village Hall.  Various types and prices were discussed, as well as the Parish Council’s requirements.  It was agreed that a separate lockable notice board for the sole use by the Parish Council would be purchased and installed.  The Village Hall could continue to use the existing board, or purchase a new one at their expense.  It was proposed by Councillor S Sugrue, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED to purchase an A1 sized secure lockable external notice board from Xldisplays for £277.20.  The Clerk would be given a cheque at the end of the meeting to pay for the notice board online.  She would then find someone to install the new notice board adjacent to the existing board, which would be mounted on marine ply and secured to the fence.
9.
Affiliation to Cornwall Association of Local Councils 2016/17

The Association provided support to the Clerk and the Parish Council.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to affiliate to The Cornwall Association of Local Councils for the forthcoming year.
10.
Financial Matters 
(a) 
Annual Accounts to Year End 31 March 2016

i) To receive and approve the internally audited accounts for the Year Ending 31 March 2016
It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to receive and approved the internally audited accounts.  The Chairman signed the Audit form accordingly.

ii) To complete the Annual Governance Statement for the Year Ending 31 March 2016
It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED to receive and approved the internally audited accounts.  The Chairman signed the Audit form accordingly.

iii) To receive and note the report of the Internal Auditor
The report from the Internal Auditor was received and noted.

iv) To appoint an Internal Auditor for 2016-17

It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Wright and RESOLVED to appoint Mr David Quill as the Internal Auditor for the forthcoming year.

(b)
To receive and approve the financial report for the previous two months

It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED to accept the Financial Report.  The Chairman signed the Report.

(c)
To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for grant funding 

None.
(d)
Other matters

None.
10.
Correspondence

None.
12.
Matters for the next Parish Council Meeting 

None raised.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.02pm.

Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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